RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

September 10, 2009

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on September 10, 2009. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:45.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Dawn Stith, Karen Arant, Annette Reesor and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Carlena Sheeran, Stephanie Lucas, Helene Harris, Stephanie Meredith and Anita Lindsay.

CLIMATE/STUDENT SERVICES COMMITTEE 

Ms. Harris presented the Climate/Student Services Committee report, as attached.  We have booked Roger McCurry, a magician, to do a presentation pertaining to Red Ribbon Week. The Collins family is going to provide bracelets to the students for Red Ribbon Week.  The committee is planning on implementing School Spirit Days each Friday before a holiday.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the August 13 meeting.  Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Stith seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The August Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

The committee reviewed August accident reports.  There were 12 accidents on the playground, three in the gym and two in the classrooms.

SCHOOL SUCCESSES AND GOALS

· We held a Back to School Rally with around 550 in attendance.
· We held our annual Patriotic Picnic 9/10 with around 550 in attendance.

· The following students represented Rineyville in the 4th District Chorus September 26:  Ashlyn Barger, MacKenzie Blair, Emily Davis, Makynzie Hummel, Madison Lindsay, Emily Peropat, Samantha Peters, Megan Reynolds, Joshua Wagner and Mariah Williams.

· Surveys are sent out to new students.

· We have implemented the Infinite Campus Parent Portal system.

· We have implemented anti-flu measures, such as extra hand sanitizing in the cafeteria and volunteers to serve lunch, as well as additional custodial measures.

· Several of our teachers received degrees/certifications this summer:

· Sunday Ford completed her Masters Degree in Special Education, Learning Behavior Disorders.

· Sarah Bunnell completed her Masters Degree in School Counseling.

· Nancy Peden completed her Rank I.

· Scott Patton received his MSEd in Administration.

· Ms. Kirkwood participated in a GRRECC Teaching American History grant, where she visited historic Philadelphia during the summer.  This grant will encompass 3 years of study, travel and implementation of what she has learned.

SACS REVIEW

The SACS Review has been postponed until spring.

SBDM Policies and Procedures/By-Laws

Ms. Stith attended an SBDM training this summer on SBDM Policies and Procedures.   We need to order the KASC Tool Kit, which contains a template to use for updating our policies.  Ms. Stith said she would develop a visitor information sheet for SBDM visitors.  Ms. Wiseman mentioned that Rineyville Elementary School website now has our SBDM representatives and their email addresses available to parents.  Ms. Stith said that the SBDM Committee needs to focus more on instruction and instructional successes.  KASC has suggested agendas that can be used.  Mr. Coffey suggested that certain issues should be addressed and decided on in faculty meetings rather than committee meetings.  The committee said that we need to assure that teachers are following curriculum maps.  Vertical team meetings can help to assure that everyone is on the same page.  The fifth grade teachers will be going to JTA to visit the teachers there regarding expectations.

OTHER BUSINESS

Ms Harris discussed the ESS budget with the committee, as attached.  Once again, the budget has been cut in half.  We are using the daytime waiver, but will hire the ESS assistant to stay to assist at the after school computer lab assistant from the ESS budget as well. ESS assistants will be hired from fall break through spring break.  The jobs have been posted.  We are hiring two half-time Title I and one half-time ESS assistant (3 hours per day each).  Title I assistants will be employed all year.  Ms. Reesor made a motion to approve the ESS budget; Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

Ms. Arant asked if we could arrange for the refresher training for Everyday Math.  Ms. Lucas suggested that we use part of the PD day on Oct. 12.  Mr. Coffey suggested that we do the Data Disaggregation training at a faculty meeting.  Teachers need to prepare a list of common concerns about Everyday Math, which could be done at a team meeting.  

Ms. Lindsay asked for an explanation regarding the choice of the Everyday Math series.  Mr. Coffey explained that the program is based on number concepts. Old math methods are still incorporated.  Students are getting very excited about math.  Games teach concepts.  It uses mental math for students to use math in everyday situations.  Math scores have gone up in the school districts that are using this program.

Ms. Stith expressed a concern that there are not enough teaching assistants to go around.  We have a Kindergarten/1st grade split class, but are not allocated an assistant for that class.  The number of assistants is based on enrollment.  We have added classes, but have not added to the number of assistants.  Mr. Carter and Ms. Mackey need assistants.  Some of the teachers are sharing their assistants with them.  Mr. Coffey and Ms. Lucas have discussed assigning older students to younger students to assist.  Assistants may be assigned certain students to aid.  Ms. Lucas stated that groups need to be small (about 5 or 6 students to a group – based on developmental level).

Parent volunteers could help take a load off the teachers/assistants by taking over Tuesday folder preparation and other paperwork.  Ms. Meredith passed on a question that has been brought up at PTA meetings.  Parents want to be more involved, but are not always informed of our needs.  We could get some parents to volunteer to help the volunteer coordinator.  If they send out a letter to parents listing the various volunteer areas, they could help develop a system of index cards with parent names and interests to pull from.  It was suggested that the PTA elect a volunteer coordinator as one of their officers.  Ms. Lindsay reiterated that parents need more clarification regarding teacher needs.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Arant made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Stith seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00.

_______________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date

